
1

Landing that Job!
The KEY THAT OPENS THE DOOR TO GETTING HOUSING AND KEEPING IT 
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Continued on page 4

f  you’ve ever been behind in rent, 
or had to stay with family or friends 

while transitioning from one place to 
another, you might remember what it 
felt like when you got close to running 
out of  options. Many of  the families 
that come to Transition House are in 
exactly that place. They never imagined 
that one day they would walk through 
our doors with their husband or wife, 
and children. 

Unfortunately, more and more fami-
lies are finding out what a great place 
Transition House is, because they have 
no choice. The majority of  our clients 
have lost the bulk of  their income, 
either because one or both breadwin-
ners have become unemployed, or their 
work hours have been reduced enough 
to put them in the red. As their bills and 
debts pile up, it gets harder and harder 
for them to see a way out of  their pre-
dicament. That’s where we come in.

When clients first come to the shelter 
we inform them that obtaining (and 
maintaining) full-time employment is a 
requirement. Our program is intended 
to help them by providing time for 
them to raise their income, lower their 
expenses, and save, save, save! 

Having enough money to pay rent 
and bills is what it really takes to be-
come self-sufficient. Because they can 
only stay at the shelter for a limited pe-

riod of  time, we stress the fact that they 
must do their best to meet these goals 
as soon as possible. To say that time is 
of  the essence is an understatement. 
The clock starts ticking the moment 
they walk through the door, and some 
people are more equipped for success 
than others.

Marisa is a single mother with two 

children. A period of  unemployment 
caused her to burn through her small 
savings and get behind in rent, but she 
has a strong employment history and 
solid clerical skills. She entered Transi-
tion House and soon found a full-time 
job. She already had a vehicle and 
stable childcare. If  she stays for a month 
she’ll have enough money to move into 
her own apartment; in two months 
she’ll have saved enough money to see 
her through future fluctuations in her 
income. Marisa has many advantages 
over the typical family entering the 
shelter. Even with all of  the services 

we provide, there is no service available 
that can take the place of  the job they 
will need in order to sustain housing. 
It is disheartening to witness families 
spend their whole time with us strug-
gling to find employment.

Sarah exemplifies such a case. She 
came to the shelter after having just lost 
a job due to lack of  childcare. She spent 
her first few weeks at Transition House 
filling out applications for subsidized 
childcare, taking her children to doc-
tors’ appointments, and applying for 
cash aid, so that she would have some 

By Dolores Daniel, Transition House Case 
Manager and Employment Specialist

....even with all of the services 
Transition House provides, there is 
no service available that can take 
the place of the job they will need 
in order to sustain housing. 

Dolores Daniel
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Meet Della!

T ransition House board mem-
bers travel many paths before 

they find themselves sitting around the 
conference table at the Cota Street of-
fices. For Della Rosales, that path led 
from Santa Barbara City Hall to a tour 
of  the shelter, through a life that gave 
her understanding of  TH client needs. 
And she found that she liked Transition 
House so much, she’s on her second stint 
as a member of  the board of  directors.

Della first joined the board in 1994 
when she was working as the secretary 
to the mayor of  Santa Barbara and the 
City Council. In that position, Della 
saw how then-TH executive director Jill 
Cordover worked with city staff, and she 
saw firsthand the reputation that TH 
was building in the community. While 
serving on a United Way panel, Della 
got an invitation to tour the shelter.

“I was impressed with Jill’s attention 
to detail and how the shelter looked and 
how she insisted on having a program 
that would end homelessness and keep 

the families’ dignity,” says Della. Though 
she helped numerous agencies in the 
area while working with the city, Della 
fondly remembers being able to refer 
residents to Transition House when 
appropriate. After hearing more good 
things about TH from her City Hall 
colleagues, Della accepted the invitation 
to join the board.

The mid-1990s were a time of  real 
change for T-House, and Della was right 
in the middle of  it. 

“There were two big highlights dur-
ing my first tenure on the board,” she 
recalled. “The first was moving from 
just having the shelter to purchasing the 
Salinas Street apartments. That was a 
major leap forward for the organization. 
It was great to be a part of  that impor-
tant moment.”

Della had become vice president of  
the board when another milestone in 
Transition House’s history took place.

Della expressed that she was pleased 
when Kathleen Baushke was hired to 
take over as executive director when Jill 
Cordover retired.

“I knew Kathleen as a fellow board 
member, and saw her working with cli-
ents. I saw her in the city council offices 
working with people at that level.”

Della moved to Ventura in 2002, buy-
ing a home and getting, as she says, “the 
feeling that our clients get when they 
can move into their own home.” She left 
the board at that time, but it was just a 
temporary break.

In 2010, Kathleen asked Della to 
come back, bringing an important 
historical perspective to the new work 
of  expanding and continuing the TH 
programs. Della’s expertise in govern-
ment has been a big aid to the board, 
as has her focus on the real-life struggles 
of  families. 

“I was a single parent with only my  

income, and 
I can under-
stand what 
i t ’s  l ike to 
have to live 
on a shoe-
string,” she 
says. “When-
ever I’m at 
board meet-
ings and look 
at our bud-
get, I look to 
see if  there’s waste and to see that we’re 
directing the money in the best way.”

Della also sees as part of  her role the 
task of  helping the Santa Barbara and 
TH communities understand the needs 
of  Latino families and to deal with 
misperceptions in the public about that 
population.

A big fan of  reading and her book 
club, Della, though now officially “re-
tired,” seems to keep pretty busy. She 
volunteers at Dos Pueblos High School 
and McKinley School (where she’s try-
ing to start a chess club), enjoys the oc-
casional sail, and is also very involved as 
a caretaker for members of  her family. 

She encourages anyone, especially her 
fellow CalPERS members, to “volunteer 
their wealth of  knowledge to better the 
community and continue their civic 
service. It’s good for the soul.

“It’s all about helping folks at the 
shelter get over the feelings of  failure, 
to make them comfortable that they’re 
on a good track and that they should not 
give up. That beginning process is very 
important.”

Beginning . . . and beginning again: 
Sounds like Della all over.  

Jim Buckley is vice president of Transition House’s 
board of directors. He serves as an evening manager 
in the shelter every month.

By Jim Buckley

Della Rosales
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he Reverend Paul Vit knows 
what poverty is like. When he im-

migrated to the U.S. from Italy he had 
little more than a few dollars in his 
pocket. That is where his passion for 
serving finds its roots. 

“Little clothing, shoes with holes in 
them. But, from within we had the 
dreams to overcome those turbulent 
times and later help others in the same 
boat,” he said.

Reverend Vit is a local minister who 
performs weddings, baptisms, and funer-
als. He also works closely with Hospice 
of  Santa Barbara. “I help people one-
on-one on their journey of  life. I cook 
soups and foods for the people I see and, 
at times, I cook for the organizations that 
do hospice work. I help indirectly with 
the clients and the employees who need 
encouragement,” said Rev. Vit.

Reverend Vit became involved with 
Transition House through his relation-
ship with All Saints by the Sea Episcopal 
Church. “I helped to serve and prepare 
the dinner (for the shelter residents). I 
also cooked a couple of  side dishes to 
compliment the wonderful barbeque 
dinners,” he said.

After volunteering with All Saints for 
a few years, Rev. Vit was offered the op-
portunity to have his own night to serve 
dinner at the shelter. Now, on the 30th 
of  each month, the guests at Transition 
House are treated to a dinner complete 
with table cloths, beautiful centerpieces, 
music, and decorations. When asked 
why he enjoys volunteering, Rev. Vit 
replied, “I enjoy giving my time to prep 
and serve the food. It gives me great 
pleasure to serve and follow the teach-
ings of  the Almighty, and help serve 

other beings.” Reverend Vit creates an 
extremely homey and welcoming envi-
ronment for the T-House residents. “I 
treat them with respect and honor no 
differently than if  they were my very 
own house guests.”

Reverend Vit is also a huge support 
to Transition House staff. Paul brings 
flowers to brighten the lunch room, 
makes soup for staff  on cold winter 
days, and promotes the T-House cause 
through newspaper submissions. “Giv-
ing volunteer time is of  much greater 
value to the spirit than giving money or 
a check. Although that, too, keeps the 
ship afloat,” commented Paul.

In addition to being a full time phi-
lanthropist, Reverend Vit is an eloquent 
writer. To sum up his passion for vol-
unteering, he said: “it is like pouring 
water onto dry soil and seeing the plants 
rejoice and return to healthy life, and 
become strong with positive energy once 
again.” 

The Greatness of a Tree
Ivano Paolo Vit

From the earth a tree
will grow
Its roots will hold
the earth aflow
The branches stretch
for birds to rest
A spread that will hold
a perfect nest
The leaves will cover
and create a shade
Giving a harbor for what
must not fade
There are those trees
that fruit will bear
A crop that trees are
willing to share
They give their life
so we can build a home
Giving us the comfort of
a king upon the throne.

VOLUNTEER PROFILE

T
Reverend Paul Vit Shares the Value of  Volunteering

Reverend Paul Vit with Transition House staff, Lidia Garcia and Irma Landeros
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income to pay for bus fare, diapers, and 
personal items. She applies for any and 
every open position she can possibly find, 
but in reality she is severely limited as 
to what schedules she can accept. The 
only childcare she has is during regular 
business hours, her children go to three 
separate locations for school and day-
care, and it takes her hours on the bus 
to drop them off  and pick them up every 
day. Added to these challenges is the fact 
that her only work experience is in the 
housekeeping industry, where there is 
currently heavy competition. At the end 
of  her time with us she may have little 
or no savings. 

Without employment or savings, 
sometimes a shelter outside of  Santa 
Barbara is the only place a family can go 
from here. The staff  at Transition House 
is dedicated to trying to make sure that 
doesn’t happen, and we work with clients 
every step of  the way to create a plan 
and implement it.

As an Employment Specialist, I meet 
with clients to review their employment 
history, identify their skills, fill out ap-
plications, and create a resume. We go 
over the components of  a successful job 
search: find open positions, prepare for 
interviews, follow-up on leads, and so on. 
However, often we spend a large amount 
of  time problem-solving in order to get 
past the hurdles to employment that 
stand in each client’s way. The issues 
they face go well beyond childcare and 
transportation, as in Sarah’s case. For 
instance, does the client have enough 
computer skills to access the Internet, 
reply to listings, fill out online applica-
tions, or send a resume? Without these 
skills many clients are limited. 

In a one-hour session with a client I 
might be able to help them complete 
two online applications at best, but I 
cannot possibly help them complete the 
15 per week that they should average 

in order to raise their chance of  being 
invited to an interview. What about the 
interview? Many clients do not have 
the English skills to express what they 
are very capable of  doing. Even ads on 
Craigslist for housekeepers stress that the 
applicant must speak English. We often 
wonder how much English they need to 
speak to get the job. Men and women 
with limited English skills know that 
they are at a disadvantage, and going to 
interviews is often the most stressful part 
of  their job search.

There are clients who have learning 
disabilities, physical disabilities, and 

others who are simply worn down from 
having been rejected for employment 
for months on end. A lot of  clients are 
in need of  a cheerleader, and we happily 
supply them with positive affirmations 
and reminders of  how much they have 
to offer potential employers. 

While I’ve mentioned a couple of  
women in this article,  I have noticed that 
the psychological impact that unemploy-
ment has on men is quite intense. Most 
of  the men living in the shelter are more 
than willing to work two jobs if  that’s 
what it takes to support their families, 
and when they can’t even get one part-
time job, they tend to suffer from anxiety 
and depression.	

I meet with clients weekly to review 
their progress. It is so wonderful when 
one of  them comes into the office glow-
ing – positively radiant – because they 
finally got a job! They try so hard, and 
every week we work on budgets, but it 

can be so discouraging for them when 
their income is so low, that they can 
hardly save money. Everything changes 
when they get a steady paycheck. Their 
savings goal goes up. They can afford 
transportation. They start gaining some 
momentum, and we know that even if  
they need more time, they may qualify 
for our second or third stage housing 
(where rent is lower than market rate). 

Last week I received a call that caused 
me to put everything else on hold. A 
woman called the office to say that she 
had a part-time position open, and she 
wanted to know if  we had any clients 
who needed work. Do we?! Two other 
case managers and I rallied to begin the 
excruciating task of  choosing the one 
person we would send to this amazing, 
thoughtful business owner. There were 
quite a few people that came to mind, 
and in the end the only way to choose 
between two women who needed work 
the most, was to flip a coin. Sometimes 
there is just no other way to choose be-
tween two deserving people. 

A week earlier we had received a 
similar call. Maybe the word is getting 
out. We sure want it to. There are so 
many people in this community who 
keep Transition House in mind – one 
of  my favorite things about this job is 
being in the position to witness so many 
small miracles on a daily basis. People 
make donations of  time, money and 
material items, and without these things 
we wouldn’t be able to help so many 
families. If  employers would take our 
clients’ applications into consideration, 
if  they would interview, or even offer trial 
employment to our clients, we would see 
a significant impact on families coming 
through the shelter. 

Our goal is for families to become 
self-sufficient. You know what they say, 
give a man a fish and he will eat for a 
day, but if  you can get him a job at a 
seafood restaurant, he can pay his rent 
each month! 

Continued from page 1

Most of the men living in the 
shelter are more than willing to 
work two jobs if that’s what it 
takes to support their families, 
and when they can’t even get one 
part-time job, they tend to suffer 
from anxiety and depression.	
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Programs, NOT 
Parties

I t’s that time of  year again. Transi-
tion House’s 7th annual ‘Help-A-

Kid No-Ball’ will be held again on Sep-
tember 30, 2011. Put away your party 
dress and stay home for the evening and 
help us to raise money for our Children’s 
Programs. 

The No-Ball’s concept is based on the 
premise that donors would rather see 
every dollar of  their donation support 
our Children’s Programs than attend 
another fundraising event. Our Chil-
dren’s Programs include Infant Care, 
Evening Arts Enrichment, Technology 
and Literacy for Children and more!

Entering its 7th year, the No-Ball 
continues to be a major success and 
raises crucial funding for our children’s 
programs. Underwritten by Transition 
House’s Board of  Directors, the No-Ball 
has become a fun NON-event. Last year, 
the No-Ball raised over $80,000 (the 
most we have ever raised) and we hope to 
do even better this year, with your help! 

There are many ways to participate in 
the No-Ball: from buying a Non-Ticket 
to Sponsoring a Transition House Child 
for the duration of  their shelter stay, or 
by purchasing raffle tickets for exciting 
prizes, including a trip, dinner for a year, 
and much more. There are ways for 
everyone to participate. Check out our 
website, www.transitionhouse.com, for 
more information and to participate in 
the 2011 No-Ball. 

Thank you for supporting our chil-
dren’s program. We look forward to you 
NOT seeing you this year! 

Name_____________________________________________

Phone ____________________________________________

Address  ___________________________________________

E-mail  ___________________________________________

❑ VISA      ❑ MasterCard      ❑ Check enclosed

Card No.  __________________________________________

Signature.  ________________________   Exp. Date  ________

To have your name included as a Patron on the 
general invitation to be mailed to the community 

in August, please respond by July 29, 2011.
All contributions are tax deductible as provided by law.

We’d like to continue the commitment we have made 
to giving families in our community a second chance.

Please reserve ____ patron tickets at $350 per household and include my/our $  ________

    name as a patron on the invitation as: _____________________________________

I’ll sponsor ____ child(ren) for $1,000 each, paying for their stay at T-House $  ________

I wish to make a donation of: $  ________

 TOTAL:    $  ________
Thank you for your support! 

Name_____________________________________________

Phone ____________________________________________

Address  ___________________________________________

E-mail  ___________________________________________

❑ VISA      ❑ MasterCard      ❑ Check enclosed

Card No.  __________________________________________

Signature.  ________________________   Exp. Date  ________

To have your name included as a Patron on the 
general invitation to be mailed to the community 

in August, please respond by July 29, 2011.
All contributions are tax deductible as provided by law.

We’d like to continue the commitment we have made 
to giving families in our community a second chance.

Please reserve ____ patron tickets at $350 per household and include my/our $  ________

    name as a patron on the invitation as: _____________________________________

I’ll sponsor ____ child(ren) for $1,000 each, paying for their stay at T-House $  ________

I wish to make a donation of: $  ________

 TOTAL:    $  ________
Thank you for your support! 

Name_____________________________________________

Phone ____________________________________________

Address  ___________________________________________

E-mail  ___________________________________________

❑ VISA      ❑ MasterCard      ❑ Check enclosed

Card No.  __________________________________________

Signature.  ________________________   Exp. Date  ________

To have your name included as a Patron on the 
general invitation to be mailed to the community 

in August, please respond by July 29, 2011.
All contributions are tax deductible as provided by law.

We’d like to continue the commitment we have made 
to giving families in our community a second chance.

Please reserve ____ patron tickets at $350 per household and include my/our $  ________

    name as a patron on the invitation as: _____________________________________

I’ll sponsor ____ child(ren) for $1,000 each, paying for their stay at T-House $  ________

I wish to make a donation of: $  ________

 TOTAL:    $  ________
Thank you for your support! 

Transition House 2011 Family Picnic
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INCOME and 
contributions

Individuals	 $267,199
Foundations	 443,360
Corporations	 76,268
Federal	 412,954
State/Local	 169,752
Churches	 24,195
Rental Income	 351,683
Fundraising	 134,204
In-kind	 349,219
Total	 $2,228,834

Program Services 
and Expenses

Program	 $1,913,346
Management and General	 144,688
Fundraising	 170,800
Total:	 $2,228,834

2010 ANNUAL REPORT

$100,000+
Santa Barbara Foundation 

$40,000 - $99,999
Wood-Claeyssens Foundation 

$20,000 - $39,999
Bowen Charitable Foundation 
Crawford Idema Family Foundation 
Evalyn B. Wais Trust 
Dr. Marianna Masin 
Kathleen and Michael McCarthy, Nurture 

Foundation 
Outhwaite Foundation 
George B. Page Foundation 
Transition House Auxiliary 
Volentine Family Foundation 
Yardi Systems, Inc. 

$10,000 - $19,999
James S. Bower Foundation 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. and Dolores Cathcart 
Ms.  Ann Kelly, Kelly Family Charitable Fund
Kirby Foundation 
Montecito Bank and Trust 
Towbes Foundation 
United Way of S.B., County, Inc. 
Wells Fargo Foundation 

$5,000 - $9,999 
All Saints By The Sea Episcopal Church 
Mr. Jim Buckley and Ms. Patricia Kelley 
Deckers Outdoor Corporation 
Mr. Neil Dipaola 
Baroness Léni Fé Bland 
Allen and Roberta Gersho 
Messrs. Frank and Joseph Gila Fund 
George C. Karlson Foundation 
Lehrer Family Foundation 
Roney Family Foundation 
Santa Ynez Band of Chumash Indians 

Foundation 
Richard and Maryan Schall 
Mr. and Mrs. Jay and Ruth Shobe 
Mr. and Mrs. Travis and Alison Spitzer Spitzer 

Family Foundation 
Tomchin Family Charitable Foundation 
Tumbler Family Foundation 
Venoco, Inc. 
Anonymous 

$1,000 - $4,999 
Rebecca and Peter Adams 
Mr. David H. Anderson 
Walter and Denise Anderson 
Anonymous 
Anonymous 
Anonymous 

Arkay Foundation 
Glen and Amy Bacheller 
Dr. George and Elly Bajor 
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold Bellowe 
Richard and Marguerite Berti 
Steven and Linda Besserman 
Kathy and William Borgers 
Ms. Diane Boss 
Brittingham Family Foundation 
Santa Barbara California Retired Teacher 

Association 
Peter Castellanos 
Dr. and Mrs. Jack Catlett 
Center Foundation Incorporated 
Gregory and Christine Charlton 
Ms. Malinda Pennoyer Chouinard 
Damitz Brooks Nightingale Turner & Morrisset 
Mr. Benton Daniel 
Kathryn and Jeff Dinkin 
John Dixon 
Ms. Nancy Edebo 
Edward and Suzanne Eubanks 
ExxonMobil Foundation 
Flir Systems, Inc. 
Food For All, Inc. 
Dr. and Mrs. Harris Gelberg 
Elaine and Jerry Gibson 
Goldman Sachs Philanthropy Fund 
Goleta Presbyterian Church
Grace Lutheran Church 
Lawrence and Astrid Hammett 
Jeffrey and Julie Harris 
Kathleen and Peter Hensley 
Heritage Oaks Bank 
Milt and Cecia Hess 
Mr. and Mrs. James Hirsch 
Robert and Shauna Hirsch 
Richard Kahler 
Karen Kahn 
Robert and Janet Kates 
Mrs. Nicole Katona 
Ms. Elizabeth Kilb 
Mr. Jim Knight 
Paul and Judith Koopmans 
La Centra-Sumerlin Foundation 
Mr. Christopher Lancashire 
Stefanie L. Lancaster Foundation 
Herbert and Gertrude Latkin Charitable 

Foundation 
Ms. Susan Levin 
John and Lucy Lundegard, Lundegard Family 

Foundation 
Mr. David Mankin 
John and Dinah Mason 
Ms. Edwina Mindheim 
Henry E. and Lola Monroe Foundation 
William P. Neil Foundation 
Gretchen Norqual 

Because of  the generosity of  the hundreds of  individuals and organizations listed 
below, Transition House was able to help more than 600 family members through 
its shelter, housing, and homelessness prevention programs. Thank you, friends!!

Shelter Dinner Providers
St. Raphael Catholic Church
First Congregational Church
Mt. Carmel	
St. Anthony’s 	
Society of Friends - Quakers	
First Presbyterian	
Our Lady of Sorrows	
Vedanta Society	
Franciscan Sisters Association	
Santa Barbara Church of Christ	
Grace Lutheran Church	
Goleta Prebyterian	
All Saints by the Sea Episcopal Church	
Feed Your Soul 	
Pascucci     
805 Deli	
Living Faith Center	
B’nai B’rith	
St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church	
Santa Barbara Community Church	
Carpinteria Community Church	
Calvery Chapel	
Trinity Lutheran	
Organic Soup Kitchen	
Old Mission Santa Barbara	
Live Oak Unitarian	
St. Mark United Methodist Church	
Knights of Columbus	
Trinity Episcopal	
Kathy Bailey and Friends	
Christian Science	
The Gittlers and Friends	
Montecito Covenant	
Ocean Hills	
El Montecito Presbyterian Church	
Unity Church of Santa Barbara	
Reverend Paul Vit	
Mother’s Kitchen (MA Center)
Transition House Auxiliary	
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Mr. Edward Ostdick 
Outrider Foundation, Inc.  
William and Myra Petersen 
Ms. Eileen Anne Pidgeon 
Ms. Ruth Priest 
Mr. James Rapp 
Charles and Robin Rickershauser 
Santa Barbara Plaza 
Nancy and William Schlosser 
Rudi Schulte Family Foundation 
Barry and Jean Schuyler 
Self Enquiry Life Fellowship 
Ms. Victoria Shackett 
Missy Sheldon 
Marshall King and Barbara Smith Sherrill 
Julio and Shirley Soares 
Sotheby’s International Realty Fund 
David and Carolyn Spainhour 
St. Barbara Parish 
Mr. and Mrs. Warren R. and Mary L. Staley 
Tileco Distributors 
Robert A. and Elaine B. Toledo 
Trinity Lutheran Church 
UBS Financial Services 
David and Kate Vander Laan 
Ms. Marilyn Vandever 
Daniel and Dianne Vapnek 
Victoria Street Partners, LLC  
Kristen and Karl Weis 
Dr. and Mrs. David L. Williams 
Brian and Loa Louise Wintz 
Harold L. Wyman Foundation Inc. 
Linda Yawitz 
Beverly and James Zaleski 

$250 - $999 
Mr. Craig Allen and Ms. Kelly Siedschlag 
David and Sue Alvarado 
Anonymous 
Robert and Jane Atwater 
Ms. Bernadette Bagley 
Mrs. Marjorie L. Bailey 
Jeffrey and Margo Barbakow 
Mr. James Baushke 
Ms. Kathleen Baushke 
Ms. Lynn Baushke-Weddle 
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Baxter 
Ms. Vicky Blum 
Ms. Margaret L. Bonazzola 
Mr.  abd Mrs. Kimmis Brady 
Patricia Broome 
Paula Bruice 
John and Gwendolyn Burgee 
Frank and Bonnie Burgess 
Mrs. Nan T. Burns 
C & R Investments 
Patricia Cairo 
Christina Calderon 
Mr. and Mrs. Colin J. Campbell 
Mary and Louis Cannon 
Lynne Cantlay, Ph. D. 
Ms. Patricia Carlson 
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen and Janet Carlson 
Ms. Ann Corbett Carneros 
Cars 4 Causes 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Castleberg 

Ms. Sharon M. Chance 
Dennis and Susan Chiavelli 
Paul Chin 
Roger and Sarah Chrisman 
Mr. Caldecot Chubb 
Ms. Carnzu Clark 
Mrs. Callahan’s Class, Cold Spring School 
Roger David Cole 
Cominichi’s 
Ms. Alison Cox 
Mr. and Mrs. Lue and Geraldine Cramblit 
Crane Country Day School 
Ms. Barbara Cunningham 
Jim and Deanna Dehlsen 
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Dombek 
Ms. Jane Dyruff 
El Montecito Presbyterian Church 
Mr. Edward Ellner 
Mr. Stephen E. Epstein 
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Escobedo 
Warren S. Farrell 
Alejandro Felix 
Mr. and Mrs. James G. Ferguson 
Terry and Joyce Fernandez 
First Christian Church of Santa Barbara 
First Congregational Church 
First Presbyterian Church 
Mrs. Cleo Fisher 
Dr. Peter Ford 
Dennis and Patricia Forster 
Mr. and Mrs. Jose R. Fulco 
Andrew Gardner 
Shelley Gault 
GE Foundation 
Ms. Devon Geiger Nielsen 
Mr. and Mrs. John T. Gerig 
Mr.  Allan Ghitterman and Ms. Susan Rose
Mr. Russell Ghitterman and Ms. Julie Harris
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Giles 
Mr. and Mrs. Don Gordon 
David and Jeannette Greim 
Mr. Paul Guido 
Drs. Sven and Katharyn Hagen 
John and Katherine Hancock 
Orbie and Tom Harrod 
James and Mary Jo Hartle 
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Hayes 
Mrs. Ruth Hochman 
David and Jeanne Hoffman 
IBM Employee Services Center 
Donald and Diane Jackson 
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory and Nancy Johnson 
Mr. and Mrs. Steve and Kathy Johnson 
Junior League of Santa Barbara, Inc.  
Eugene and Betty Kelley 
Mr. and Mrs. William Kistler 
Walter and Ingeborg Knapp 
Knights of Columbus 1684 
Ms. Louise A. Lamothe 
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Lemp 
Mr. and Mrs. Ilan Levi 
Dorothy and Harrison Lingle 
T.J. Locker 
John Macker 
Marilyn Magid 
Dr. and Mrs. Tove Matas 

Ms. Penny L. Mathison 
Patrick and Helen McCarthy 
Frank and Sheila McGinity 
Mr. Ted McKown 
Gail and Richard McLaren 
Mr. and Mrs. John F. McManus 
Microsoft Matching Gifts Program 
Doris and William Miller 
Ms. Janice Milton 
Mr. James S. Munroe 
Ms. Sue Nagelmann 
Carolyn and Dennis Naiman 
Dr. and Mrs.  Arthur and Barbara Najera 
Ms. Lessie Sinclair Nixon-Schontzler 
Ksenija Oberlander 
Mr. and Mrs. Don O’Dowd 
Ms. Janet Oetinger 
Gail Osherenko 
Lorna and Michael Owens 
Mrs. James Pattillo 
Larry and Patty Farmar-Phillips 
Llad and Carolann Phillips 
Mr. Thomas J. Phillips 
Mr. Donald Poppe 
Presbyterian Women 
Mrs. Laurie Recordon 
Ms. Jean M. Reiche 
Mr. George Relles 
George and Marlene Riemer 
Richard and Linda Ring 
John and Judy Ritchie 
Mr. and Mrs. H. Douglas Roberts 
Bob Roe and Susan Sheller 
Third Grade Class, Roosevelt School 
Ms. Della Rosales 
Ms. Catherine M. Rose 
Samarkand Retirement Community 
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Samuelson 
Santa Barbara Bank and Trust 
Douglas and Diane Scalapino 
Victor and Susan Schaff 
Mr. and Mrs. Glen Serbin 
Mrs. Jeannette Shackell 
Charles and Diane Sheldon 
James and Anne Shelton 
Mr. Alex Small 
Marc and Beverly Smaniotto 
Carissa Smith 
Ms. Tana Sommer-Belin 
Mr. Robert A. Sorich 
Edythe Sparks 
Ms. Anne L. Sprecher 
St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
Richard and Patricia St. Clair 
St. Raphael’s Church 
Nancy States 
Mrs. Ann Stinson 
Dr. and Mrs. James A. Tamborello 
Robert G. and Carol Ann Thompson 
Thrivent Financial For Lutherans 
Toyon Research Corporation 
Ms. Jacque Trembly 
Tri-County Produce Company 
Underground Hair Artists 
Janet Uribe 
Nicholas and Sue Vincent 
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Gayla and Santi Visalli 
Rev. Ivano Paolo Vit 
Ms. Joanna Von Yurt 
Mr. Jonathan Weg 
Mr. and Mrs. Julian Weissglass 
Wells Fargo Private Bank 
Charles and Elizabeth Whiting 
Mr. and Mrs. H. Elwood and Mary Jane 

Wissmann 
George and Judy Writer 
Edward and Grace Yoon 
Ms. Elizabeth Youker 

$1 - $249 
Craft Group, 1st Presbyterian Church 
Caren Abdela 
Marshall and Carol Ackerman 
Karin and Terence Aggeler 
Mrs. Ellen Ahlers 
Rosa Maria Albarrah 
Arthur and June Aldritt 
Ms. Lesley Alexander 
Sam Alfano 
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas W.  Allard 
Mr. Dennis Allen 
Mr. Rob Allen 
Mr. and Mrs. Scott and Tina Allen 
Ms. Christina Allison 
Monica Alvarez 
American Bar Association/PUCAT 
The Honorable and Mrs. Thomas Anderle 
Jaime Anderson 
Ms. Angela Andrade 
Mortimer and Bea Andron 
Anonymous 
Anonymous 
Anonymous 
Roxana and Fred Anson 
Ms. Angela Antenore 
Jeannette Aquino 
Charles and Viola Arnold 
Richard Atamian 
Mr. Ron Atinsky 
Richard and Susan Ayling 
Mr. John Azevedo 
Javier Bailon 
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Balash 
Margery Baragona 
Ms. Becky Barieau 
Mrs. Bettina Barrett 
Delois Barrett 
Dolores Basilio 
Jeremy and Megan Bass 
Loren and Carly Bass 
Lynda Diamond Bass 
Mr. Ron and Sue Bass 
Kimberly Beaven 
Bec Builders, Inc.  
James Bechtel 
Beckers Family Foundation 
Mr. and Mrs. James P. and Katherine B. Belden 
Terry Benedetto 
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Benko 
Mr. and Mrs. Leon Benon 
Ms. Norrine Besser 

Jamie Bickford 
Ms. Silvia (Juanita) Biedermann 
Jude Bijou 
Bob and Lin Black 
Jett Black 
Philip Blake 
Kathryn Blanton 
Mr. and Mrs. Jude Blau 
Dr. Rita R. & Norman Blau 
Ronald Blitzer 
Mr. and Mrs. Cornelis and Carolina Blokdyk 
Annette G. and Jolynn L. Bloodworth 
Ms. Pat Bloom 
Michelle Boffey 
Stella and Donna Boileau 
Mr. Ed Bookin 
Margaret Bookout 
Ms. Jorgia Bordofsky 
Mr. Albert Borgaro 
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Borgaro 
Andrea Borgioli 
Karen Borick 
BI Borovay 
Marc & Carol Borowitz 
Amelia Botello 
Owenna Bouvier-Dunstone 
Melissa Bower 
David and Alyce Boyd 
Ms. Jeanna Boyd 
Ms. Marjorie Boyle 
Ms. Joanne Bradley Street 
Mr. and Mrs. C.E. Brady 
Ms. Deborah Branch 
David and Davie Bregante 
Ms. Karen Bridgeman 
Adam Briggs 
James Brochu 
Tom and Judi Brooks 
Michael Brown and Laura Malakoff
Joyce L. and Roland F. Bryan 
Dr. Bob Bryant 
Ms. Patricia A. Bryant 
Ms. Alice Buckley 
Mr. and Mrs. Vernon Bugh 
Jeannie and Jerrad Burford 
Lilla and Peter Burgess 
Noelle and Brett Burkey 
Dorothy Burkhart 
Andrew and Carolyn Butcher 
Mr. John Buttny 
Mr. and Mrs. Nigel Buxton 
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Cabanatuan 
Lynne and Michael Cage 
Cal Mountain Oaks LLC 
Mrs. Laura Calderon 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Callanan 
Ms. Laura B. Camp 
Congresswoman Lois G. Capps 
Caribbean Coffee Company 
Ms. Sarah A. Carr 
Dennis and Denise Carriero 
Sara Carrillo 
Ms. Anne Carty 
Susan Case 
Ms. Andria Castagnola 
Public Service Organization, Cate School 

Ann-Marie Cepkauskas 
James and Diana Ceylmaster 
Ms. Shirley Chabolla 
Ms. Betty K. Chackel 
Mr. and Mrs. William and Mona Chapin 
Alister and Margaret Chapman 
Stillman and Nancy Chase 
Chevron Humankind 
Church Women United 
Jan and Robert Cibull 
Ms. Michelle Ciccati 
Mayra Cintura 
Ms. Martha Clark 
Ms. Mary Clark-Bartlett 
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey and Gayle Clay 
Gloria Clements 
Mrs. Martha Clyde 
Brandon Coakley 
Marian and Stephen Cohen 
Ms. Nicki Cole 
Evan and Juanita Collins 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Connell 
Douglas and Heather Conrad 
Mr. James Cook 
Ms. Jan Cooper 
Candace Corbanni 
Miss Margaret L. Corman 
D’Arcy R. Cornwall 
Mr. and Mrs. James Cota 
John Cotton 
John Roy and Gretchen Court 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Covell 
Mrs. Nancy Crawford 
Bill and Kathy Crevier 
Andrew Culbertson 
Bert Curtin 
Lilyan Cuttler 
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Da Re 
Mr. Oswald Da Ros 
Dr. Gregory A. Dahlen 
Lawrence Dam 
Marcus Darilag 
Ms. Joy E. Daris 
Ms. Wendy Davee 
Curtis Davenport 
Walter and Delores David 
Ms. Eileen Davis 
Ms. Janet Davis 
Ms. Margaret Jo Dawes 
Ms. Joanne Elizabeth Dawn 
Ms. Lisa De Boer 
Suzanne M. and Louis A. De Ponce 
Michael and Kathryn Dean 
Michael and Ruth Deeley 
Paula and Gary W. Deley 
Mrs. Penny Deley 
Mr. and Mrs. Louis and Clare Diaz 
Ms. Betty Dickman 
Dr. Emma Lou Diemer 
William and Elaine Dietsch 
Peter and Joanne Dill 
C and D Dishion 
Edgar and Mary Doehler 
Ms. Patricia Clark Doerner 
Connie and Dennis Doheny 
Dondra 
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Mr. Richard Doolittle 
Ms. Elizabeth Dow 
Carolynn and Tom Dugan 
Ms. Barbara Dunaway 
Dora Dunlap 
Ms. Lisa Dunn 
Christienne Durbin 
Mr. Gordon Durenberger 
David and Ann Dwelley 
Mindy Easter 
Mr. and Mrs. R. J. Eckerstrom 
Ms. Patricia Edgerton 
Barbara Edmison 
Alicia Eduarte 
Dee Eduarte 
Mr. Donovan Eggebraaten 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Ego 
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick and Anne Eissler 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul C. Ekstrom 
Neil Elliott 
Enco-Water 
Ensberg Jacobs Design 
Luis Espinoza 
Ms. Nancy Even 
Ms. Nancyann Failing 
Lynda Fairly 
Deborah and David Farris 
First Bank 
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher J. and C. Gail Fischer 
Ms. Anne Fisher 
Ms. Janice Fitzgibbons 
Ms. Jane Fleischman 
Ms. Deborah Fleming 
Ms. Rita C. Fleming 
Mr. John Flores 
Dr. and Mrs. John M. Foley 
Mr. Devon Forbes 
Roger and Kathleen Forse 
Mrs. Jenna Foster 
Tiffany & Frank Foster 
Sarah Fourzan 
John Fowler 
Ronald and Carole Fox 
William and Birthe Francis 
Cid Frank 
Stephen T. and Joy Frank 
Julie Franke 
Ms. Patricia Franklin 
Alan Fray 
Mr. and Mrs. S. Robert Frazee, Jr.  
Ellie and Ron Freese 
Ms. Kathleen Galbraith 
Ms. Corinne Gallagher 
Michelle Garcia 
Jose Antonio Garcia 
Anna Gardner 
Janet Garufis 
Andrea Garza 
Carol and Robert Gassick 
Mr. Paul Gawronik 
Martha (Anno) Gaynor 
Fern Gebert 
Ms. Patricia Gebhard 
Mrs. Mary Louise Gee 
Ms. Carol Gemberling 
Dr. Angela Dawn George 

Kristin George 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Gerity 
Mr. David Gersh 
Annette and Robert Gerson 
Ms. Adelaide J. Gest 
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Gilbert 
Dr. Janet Giler-Metzenberg 
Girl Scouts Troop 50614 
Niki Gleason 
Ms. Jeannine A. Gagnon Glocker 
Ms. Barbara J. Godley 
Ms. Lynn E. Goebel 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert and Jane Goeller 
Mr. and Mrs. Luis Goena 
Ms. Calla Gold 
Mr. Daniel Gold 
Mr. Joel Goldberg 
Mr. and Mrs. Marlowe Goldsby 
Goleta Engineering 
Maria Gloria Gonzales 
Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 
Goodsearch 
Mr. and Mrs. George Goranson 
Jaclyn Grant 
Natalie and Ben Graves 
Geoff and Seraphim Green 
Mr. and Mrs. William Green 
George and Carolyn Gritt 
Ms. Joan Grumman 
Erykah Guajardo 
Mr. and Mrs. Gary G. Gulbransen 
Mr. and Mrs. Steven R. and Kathleen B. Gumins 
Mr. and Mrs. Ramon and Annie Gupta 
William and Linda Gustafson 
Alva Gutierrez 
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Gutmann 
Ms. Polly Hackethal 
Mr. Philip Haight 
Mr. Alexander Haimanis 
Mr. and Mrs. Laszlo Hajdu 
Mrs. Joanne H. Haldeman 
Arthur and Kathryn Halenbeck 
Dylan Halesworth 
Mary Halleck 
Mr. and Mrs. Theron Hampton 
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Handler 
Dana Hansen 
Ms. Lorraine Hansen 
Carolyn Hansi 
Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Harb 
Mike and Gail Harling 
Betty and Jack Harris 
Libby Harris 
Ms. Sarah Harris 
Stanley and Betty Hatch 
Jerry Hatchett 
Ms. Jeannette Hawes 
Ms. Sue Hawes 
Dr. and Mrs. Edward Hawkes 
Carol Hawkins 
Rachel M. Haymon 
Mrs. Melissa Henny 
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Henry 
Alberto C. Heredia 
Esperanza Hernandez 
Dr. and Mrs. Gordon C. Hess 

Diane and Ray Hester Fund 
Mr. and Mrs. R. J. Higgins 
Gary Hill 
Holly Himes 
Mr. and Mrs. Murray Hochhauser 
Mr. and Mrs. David G. Hodgdon 
Josephine and Robin Hodge 
Marsha and John Hogan 
Mrs. Edith E. Hollister 
Michelle Holmes 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Holmes 
Cindy Ann Holoien 
Holy Cross Parish Catholic Church 
Dr. and Mrs. William Holzer 
Mr. and Mrs. Carl L. and Susan W. Hopkins 
Mr. and Mrs. Brian and Susan Houck 
Mr. and Mrs. Dayton B. Howe 
Mr. and Mrs. J.E. Hudson 
Mr. and Mrs. R. Stephen Humphreys 
Kim Hurley 
Jaqueline Huth 
Mr. and Mrs. Susanne Illgen 
Intrigue Productions 
Orlando Iuele 
Dr. Lenore Jacoby 
Randolph Jaffe 
Mrs. Susan Jamgochian 
Monwhea Jeng 
Jewish Community Endowment Fund 
Jewish Community Foundation 
Ruth Johannsen 
Ms. Rachel Johansen 
Diane and Joe Johnson 
Ms. Dorothea Johnson 
Ms. Laura Macker Johnston 
Sonia and Philip Johnston 
Patricia and Ken Just 
Just Give 
Ms. Sheila Kamhi 
Judith Karin 
Barry Kaufman 
Mr. and Mrs. Scott and Jody Kaufman 
Ms. Mary Jean Keagan 
Ms. Susan Keller 
Eugene and Betty Kelley 
Ms. Jessica Keneally 
Kennedy Accounting Systems 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Kennelly 
Mr. and Mrs. James Kennett 
Mahri Kerley 
Mrs. Nancy King 
Ms. Lynn P. Kirst 
Dr. Victoria Kline 
Christine Klukkert 
Joy Knapp 
Mrs. Louise Knight 
Mr. and Mrs. Ted E. Knudson 
Ms. Elise Koelsch 
Lucy Kohansamad 
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Kohn 
Petar and Anna Kokotovic 
Karen and Harry W. Kolb 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Kolstad 
Carol Kosterka 
Ms. Maria Krzyczkowska 
Mr. and Mrs. Marc Kummel 
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Ms. Delores Kunin 
Sara G. Kvaas 
Mr. and Mrs. Frank La Barge 
Mrs. Vicki Lacks 
David Landecker 
Irma Landeros 
Ms. Beverly Lane 
Mr. Raymond Lane 
James and Elinor Langer 
William Lannan 
Jessica Lara 
Ms. Birthe Larson 
Muriel and Sara Lauderdale 
James and Joanne Laurenza 
Cody Lee 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Lejeune 
Jennie Lennox 
Ms. Jean Thompson Leonard 
Mr. David Levenson 
Ms. Ann K. Levine 
Lori Lewis 
Mrs. Sarada Lewis 
Ms. Sarah Jane Lind 
Mr. Herbert Linville 
Jane Litchfield 
Ms. Dora Anne Little 
Ms. Amy Locke 
Sheila Lodge 
Roland Lokre 
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Lowry 
Ms. Tere Luciani 
Shara and Lyle Luman 
Ms. Joyce Luna 
Ms. Jacqueline Lunianski 
Ms. Margaret Lydon 
Susan and Terrence Lydon 
Ms. Sandra Lynne 
Jean and James L. MacMillan 
Rebecca Macdonald 
Peter and Leslie MacDougall 
Ruth and Stuart Macmillian 
Macy’s West United Way Campaign 
Elsie and Ernest Magennis 
Mr. Richard Mahan 
Ms. Pam Maines 
Shaw Makaremi 
Mr. and Mrs. James D. Malone 
Evelyn Mancini 
Elizabeth Manger 
Mardeas, Inc. 
Ms. Esther Marlow 
Fred and Mary Marsh 
Fatemeh Marshall 
Ted and Cynthia Martin 
Jesus Martinez 
Nancy and Michael Martz 
Ms. Maureen Masson 
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Matthews 
Ms. Nancy Maul Johnson 
Mr. and Mrs. Irving C. Maust 
Beverly and Richard Mayer 
Mrs. Virginia M. Mayer 
Meike Mccrindle 
Mr. Jeffrey McCune 
Lorraine McDonnell 
Marni and Sears McGee 

Mr. Russell McGlothlin 
Ms. Susan McHale 
Carol McHenry 
Ms. Rachel McKeone 
Ms. Carol McMillen 
Ms. Carol McNamara 
Frances and Robert McNary 
Ms. Linda McNeel 
Gregory and Doris McPhee 
Ms. Teresa McWilliams 
Ms. Heike Mebane 
Ms. Barbara Meek 
Ms. Elizabeth Meinzer 
Fransisca & Anali Mendoza 
Salvador Mendoza 
Vaudel Mendoza 
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Merkl 
Ms. Terri Mershon 
Ms. Joyce Metz 
Mr. and Mrs. Matt and Barbara Michael 
Mike’s Drum Shop 
Jill Miller 
Margaret Miller 
Shelly Chessie Miller 
David and Nan Mills 
Mrs. Janet Mitchell 
Ms. Marie M. Mocny 
Ms. Betsy Moles 
Elba E. and Alexander R Monroy 
Nathan Monson 
Dixie and Martin Moore 
Mrs. Margaret Moore 
Mr. and Mrs. James D. Mooy 
Dr. Assad Mora 
Dr. and Mrs. Arthur A. Morel 
Mr. and Mrs. Oswald J. Moreno 
Ms. Joanna Morgan 
Ms. Krista Morley 
Alide Mosby 
Cynthia and Rhodes Moxley 
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Mueller 
Stefani and Edward Mullen 
Mr. Roger Mullenhour 
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Mullins 
Joan and William Murdoch 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry C. and Jeanie Murdock 
Robert V. Mustacich 
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond King Myerson 
Edward Naha 
Ms. Sheila Neary 
Ms. Kristina Nelson 
Ms. Sabina Netto 
Ms. Rosa Nevarez 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald D. and Laura J. Newman 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. and Phyllis M. Nielsen 
Ms. Georgia Noble 
Mrs. Joan Noble Rocco 
Nydam Landscape Construction, Inc 
Ms. Terri O’Brien 
Thomas and Kathryn Ochsner 
Ms. Trudie Olsen 
Ms. Helen C. Olson 
Veronica Ortiz 
Ms. Beatrice Oshika 
Mr. and Mrs. Sidney R. Ottman 
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Ozab 

The Palace Grill 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill and Carol Palladini 
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald B. Parent 
Dorothy Parker 
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence and Carol Parkus 
Ms. Amie Parrish 
Marie Sue Parsons 
Mark and Alex Paul 
Ms. Karen Payatt 
Pedro and Whitney Paz 
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Pazich 
Ms. Ann Peak 
Mr. Robert Pearson 
Birgitte and Steven Pedersen 
Mr. and Mrs. Bernhard Penner 
Mary Penny 
Diana Pereira 
Annette Perez 
Laura Perez 
Mr. Seth Perkins 
Ms. Lanette Perry 
Kevin Peters 
Mrs. Rosemary M Peters 
Troy Peters 
Cynthia and Fred Pettit 
Marla Phillips 
Pierre Lafond 
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Piltz 
Mr. and Mrs. Alvin H. Plack 
Mr. Victor Plana 
Ms. Diana Platt 
Karen and Laurence Poirier 
Kathleen Polischuk 
William and Dolores Pollock 
Paulette Posch 
Ms. Nancy Power 
Ms. Susan Powers 
Peter and Johanna Preiswerk 
Francis Preston 
Stephen L. and Joan Price 
Nicholas and Sharon Priester 
Alice French Primrose 
Providence Hall High School 
Riek Puhl 
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond J. and Diane R. 

Pulverman 
David and Dianna Purinton 
Mr. Michael Quigley 
R & P Revocable Trust 
Ms. Maria Rabatin 
William and Evelyn Raber 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Rabin 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Rabinowitz 
Gladys Raffealli 
Amy R. Ramos 
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond and Tiffany Rangel 
Ms. Gail Rappaport 
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Redmond 
Ms. Barbara Regis 
Ms. Patricia Reilly Stark 
Ms. Sarah Rettinger 
Mr. and Mrs. Gonzalo Reynoso 
Carol Richards 
Stanton Richards 
Wendy and Dale Ridenour 
Mr. Curtis C. Ridling 
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Mrs. Margaret Rindlaub 
Robbins Family 
Mr. and Mrs. Alan and Marsha Roberson 
Mr. and Mrs. H. Douglas Roberts 
Carl and I. Ann Robinson 
Ms. Karen Robinson 
McDonald Robinson 
Mark and Regina Rodwell 
Carey Rogers 
Ms. Mary Rogers 
Mark and Nicole Romasanta 
Mr. and Mrs. S.F. Romofsky 
Monica Rosas 
Rene Rosas 
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Rosen 
Sheldon Rosen 
Ms. Sybil Rosen 
Mr. William and Lois Rosen 
Mrs. Rhonda Rosenthal 
Mr. Bernard Roth 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Roux 
Mr. and Mrs. George Rowley 
Patricia Ryan 
Rolf and Bettina Sabersky 
Jeffrey and Cherry Sadler 
Brian Saline 
Florence and Thomas Sanchez 
Jennifer Sautot 
Ashley Schaefer 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Schapker 
Ed and Lisa Schatz 
Ms. Christiane Schlumberger 
Arthur and Susan Schmidt 
Mr. Frank Schmidt 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Schneider 
Mark Schneidman 
Mr. and Mrs. John Scott 
Michael and Brigitte Seligman 
Mr. R. Joseph Sevilla 
Mr. Ronnie Shahbazian 
Sandra Sheehan 
Joanne and Joel Shefflin 
Ms. Patricia Sheppard 
York Shingle 
Evely Laser Shlensky 
Laurie and Jere Short 
Judith Shough 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Shull 
Steven and Joan Siegel 
Stephen and Jacqueline Simons 
Mr. Gary Simpson 
Ms. Roma Simpson 
Everett and Mimi Simson 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Sinclair 
Beverly Singer 
Stephen Singleton and Christopher Tensley
Mr. Eric Skipsey 
Mr. Geoffrey Slaff 
Mr. and Mrs. James and Marian Slater 
Converse Smith 
Ms. Elizabeth Smith 
Jane Leonard Smith 
Jane W. Smith 
Ms. Janice Smith 
Kathryn Smith 
John Snyder 

Dr. H. and Mrs. Michael Sommermann 
Mr. Jonathan Alexander Sotelo 
William Spangler and Virginia Sutton
Mr. and Mrs. Albert Spaulding 
Ms. Karen Spechler 
Ms. Sally Spence 
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon P. Sprague 
St. Mark United Methodist Women 
Stalwart Clean and Sober 
Barbara Stanley 
Mrs. Ruth Stark 
Mr. and Mrs. Terry M. Staten 
Patricia Stathis 
Jessica Steele 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Steiner 
Ms. Leslie Rogers Steinmetz 
Paula Steinmetz 
Ms. Mary Stettner 
Frank and Kay Stevens 
Tracy and Bruce Stevens 
Ms. Deborah Stevenson 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Stichler 
Mr. John Stocker 
Mr. David Stone 
Ms. June M. Stoner 
Alan and Patricia Strout 
Anna Stump 
Mrs. Janelle Stuvland 
Dr. and Mrs. James Subject 
Ms. Jennifer Summerset 
Ms. Gina Sunseri 
Mr. and Mrs. George Surmeier 
Jo Sweeney 
Matthew and Susan Swider 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Swift 
Christy Swintek 
Alice Sykes 
Melissa Sylvester 
Ms. Nancy Szulczewski 
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Szymanski III 
Mr. Stan Tabler 
Cathy and Maureen Bottiani
Ms. Vikki Taylor 
Mary Jo Terrill 
Andrew and Sarah Tetlow 
The Card Club 
The Pacer Foundation 
Betsy Thies 
Evelyn Thomas 
Ms. Grace Helen Thomas 
Caroline Thompson 
Mr. Michael Roy Thompson 
Paul and Margaret Thompson 
Jack Tiethof 
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Torrey 
Richard Doolittle, Total Heating and Air 
Lila Trachtenberg 
Patricia Trattner Richards 
Ron True 
Unitarian Society 
United Way-Valley of the Sun 
W.D. and Mona Van Atta 
Leny Van Wingerden 
Winfred and Dinah Van Wingerden
Dana and Randall Vandermey 
Mimi and Julio Veyna 

David and Cesli Vierra 
Anna and Arthur Villegas 
Wachovia 
Sarah Sue and Jonathan Wadell 
Wendy Wagner 
Ms. Lindsey Walker 
Ms. Mary Walsh 
Ms. Vicki Walton 
Ms. Margaret L. Wardlaw 
Betty Warner 
Michael Wasserman 
Mark Watson 
Harold and Stephen Wayne 
Mr. and Mrs. Harold S. Wayne 
Donald and Sally Webb 
Willes and Kathleen Weber 
Louis Weider 
Mr. Seymour Weisberg 
Joel and Mary Anne Weiss 
Monica Wells 
Liz Werhane 
Wanda Weston 
Diane and Ron White 
Ms. Winifred White 
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Williams 
Mr. and Mrs. John Williams 
Loye Barton Williams 
Mrs. Gerda J. Willis 
Mrs. Karen Wills 
Matthew and Laura Wilson 
Mrs. Joy Winer 
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Wisner 
Emily Wissink 
Mr. and Mrs. Stan Witnov 
Patricia Wolfe 
Woodmen of the World 
Mr. and Mrs. Danny Wynn 
Ms. Theresa Yandell 
Catalina Zamora 
Ms. Katy Zappala 
Mikhail Zavialov       
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Zimmer        
John and Dixie Gene Zimmer        
Dov Zimring        
Ms. Jane M. Zuzalek        
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Zylstra        
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425 E Cota Street
Santa Barbara, CA 93101

(805) 966-9668
www.transitionhouse.com

non-profit
u.s. postage
paid
santa barbara, ca
permit no. 687

Transition house 
Corporate Partners

We also thank area businesses 
and their employees who support 
us by supporting United Way of 

Santa Barbara County.

Wells Fargo Bank

Montecito Bank & Trust

Yardi Systems, Inc.

Venoco, Inc.

Towbes Group

Decker’s Outdoor Corporation

FLIR Systems, Inc.

Coldwell Banker

Tileco Distributors

Underground Hair Artists

Santa Barbara Bank & Trust

Serbin Communications

Santa Barbara Plaza

Toyon Research Corporation

Home Improvement Center

Bec Builders

Tri-County Produce

Back to School
New teachers, new friends, new books, and a whole new set of  things to learn. 
Going back to school can be tough for all children. However, the children 
staying at Transition House have a different set of  worries they struggle with: 
“Will I have pencils and paper? Is my old backpack going to break? Where 
will I get the rest of  the supplies I need?”

Children staying in our family shelter should have the same chance to be 
successful in school as their housed peers. This is where you can help. 

We need new school supplies for all the kids in the shelter, including:

•	 New backpacks	 •	 College ruled paper
•	 Binders	 •	 Subject dividers
•	 Pencil pouches	 •	 Graphing calculators
•	 Graph paper

For your convenience, you may find a list of  needed items in the “General 
Needs” section of  our web site. Items are also available on our Amazon Wish-
list. Go to Amazon.com and search ‘Transition House’ under ‘Wishlists’. Your 
purchased items will be shipped directly to Transition House! Thank you for 
helping our kids to start the school year right!  


